
Dear Senators on the Committee of Health Care, 
 
I strongly oppose SB 1030 for the following reasons: 

• It is yet another, unnecessary, over-reaching regulation on private 
businesses; 

• I don’t see in the bill who will pay for this directive.  Since someone has to 
pay, it appears the taxpayers will suffer the cost or the residents 
themselves directly or through higher facility costs; 

• The vaccine could cause more harm than good since people respond to 
vaccines differently.  And, in fact, studies are showing that some vaccines 
can have a very negative effect on many more people than the vaccines are 
worth.  The risk is greater than the benefit; 

• No one is held liable for negative results of vaccines; 

• Not everyone in a residential facility may want a vaccination or understand 
what they are being asked to do but may feel pressured into taking it. 

 
Please consider the freedoms of private residential facilities and their residents, 
the whole truth about vaccines, and the lack of accountability and responsibility 
of those who harm others through their vaccines. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Sandra Nelson 
Beaverton, Oregon 


